Libe and

September 21, 1966

Er. Milton Birnbaum Department of English American International College Springfield, Massachusetts 01109

Dear Milton:

Many thanks for sending me reprints of your two articles on Huxley. While I shall not be able to read them until after Yom Kippur for reasons of my obvious preoccupation—I look forward to doing so with great relish, and meanwhile trust what the Talmud calls a "chazakah" of a proven scholar.

My very, very fondest regards to Ruth and your daughter from Mindy and my family and our sincerest wishes for a happy, blessed, and creative New Year.

Cordially yours,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL/le